



The Honorable Tom McClintock 8700 Auburn-Folsom Road, Suite 100 Granite Bay, CA 95746

Dear Congressman McClintock:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without the support of Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited Senator Gaines, Assemblymember Gaines, the Caltrans Director, CTC Commissioners, the CTC Executive Director, as well as local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, irice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Norma Santiago Supervisor, District 5 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

# Dear Supervisor Santiago:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your support and the support of Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the Caltrans Director, CTC Commissioners, the CTC Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

EI/Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





The Honorable Ted Gaines Senator, 1<sup>st</sup> District State Capitol, Room 3070 Sacramento, CA 95814

# Dear Senator Gaines:

We would like to invite you to be a guest speaker at a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your support and the support of Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the Caltrans Director, CTC Commissioners, the CTC Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





The Honorable Beth Gaines Assemblymember 4<sup>th</sup> Assembly District State Capitol, Room 4009 Sacramento, CA 95814

# Dear Assemblymember Gaines:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park and Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your support and the support of Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited Senator Gaines, the Caltrans Director, CTC Commissioners, the CTC Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Nicholas Fonseca, Tribal Chairman Shingle Springs Band of Miwok Indians P.O. Box 1340 Shingle Springs, CA 95682

### Dear Chairman Fonseca:

We would like to invite you to be a speaker at a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

The Shingle Springs Band of Miwok Indians has made significant financial contributions to the construction of HOV Lanes on U.S. 50 in El Dorado County. Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have also shown tremendous support by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without the support of the Shingle Springs Band of Miwok Indians, Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the Shingle Springs Band of Miwok Indians, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the Caltrans Director, Caltrans District 3 District Director, CTC Commissioners, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

Jønn R. Knight, Chair El Dorado County Boar





Carl Hagen, Vice Chair El Dorado County Transportation Commission 2593 Northridge Drive Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Vice Chair Hagen:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and- Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) and Caltrans have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as Vice Chair of the EDCTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the CTC, Caltrans Executive Director, Caltrans District 3 Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

John R. Khight





Ron Briggs, Commissioner El Dorado County Transportation Commission 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

# Dear Commissioner Briggs:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) and Caltrans have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the EDCTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the CTC, Caltrans Executive Director, Caltrans District 3 Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Patty Borelli, Commissioner El Dorado County Transportation Commission 2802 Manor Drive Placerville, CA 95667

### Dear Commissioner Borelli:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) and Caltrans have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the EDCTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the CTC, Caltrans Executive Director, Caltrans District 3 Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Mark Acuna Commissioner El Dorado County Transportation Commission 1513 Brendan Way Placerville, CA 95667

# Dear Commissioner Acuna:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) and Caltrans have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the EDCTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the CTC, Caltrans Executive Director, Caltrans District 3 Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

ohn R. Knight, Chair





Wendy Mattson, Commissioner El Dorado County Transportation Commission 2800 Miller Way Placerville, CA 95667

#### Dear Commissioner Mattson:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) and Caltrans have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the EDCTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$.2.864.000. State Highway Operation Protection Program.
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the CTC, Caltrans Executive Director, Caltrans District 3 Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair
El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

,





Ray Nutting, Commissioner El Dorado County Transportation Commission 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

# **Dear Commissioner Nutting:**

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) and Caltrans have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the EDCTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the CTC, Caltrans Executive Director, Caltrans District 3 Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Clark A. Peri, Project Manager California Department of Transportation – District 3 703 B Street Marysville, CA 95901

Dear Mr. Peri:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your outstanding project management and the support of Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the Caltrans Director, Caltrans District 3 Director, CTC Commissioners, the CTC Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, irice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Malcolm Dougherty, Director California Department of Transportation 1120 N Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Mr. Dougherty:

We would like to invite you to be a guest speaker at a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without the support of Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the Caltrans District 3 District Director, CTC Commissioners, the CTC Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

Sincerely,

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Rachel Falsetti, Chief, Division of Programming California Department of Transportation 1120 N Street, Room 4400, MS 82 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Ms. Falsetti:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without the support of Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the Caltrans Executive Director, CTC Commissioners, the CTC Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Jody Jones, District Director
California Department of Transportation – District 3
703 B Street
Marysville, CA 95901

Dear Ms. Jones:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your support and leadership and the support of Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the Caltrans Director, CTC Commissioners, the CTC Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Since ely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Rick Land, Chief Deputy Director California Department of Transportation 1120 N Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Mr. Land:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, Caltrans and the California Transportation Commission (CTC) have shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without the support of Caltrans and the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, Caltrans, and the CTC and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the Caltrans District 3 District Director, CTC Commissioners, the CTC Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.drg, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Mr. Bob Alvarado, Commissioner California Transportation Commission 265 Hegenberger Road, Suite 200 Oakland, CA 94621-1480

#### Dear Commissioner Alvarado:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Mr. Darius Assemi, Commissioner California Transportation Commission 1396 W. Herndon, Suite 101 Fresno, CA 93711

### Dear Commissioner Assemi:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Ms. Yvonne B. Burke, Commissioner California Transportation Commission P.O. Box 25665 Los Angeles, CA 90025-0665

#### **Dear Commissioner Burke:**

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Porado County Transportation Commission

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

John R. Knight, Chair





The Honorable Mark DeSaulnier Member of the Senate State Capitol, Room 5035 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Mr. DeSaulnier:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without the support of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Ms. Lucetta Dunn, Commissioner California Transportation Commission 2 Park Plaza, Suite 100 Irvine, CA 92614

### Dear Commissioner Dunn:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

John R. Knight, Chair





Mr. James Earp, Commissioner California Transportation Commission 928 Second Street, Suite 200 Sacramento, CA 95814

# Dear Commissioner Earp:

We would like to invite you to be a guest speaker at a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program.
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely.

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Derado County Transportation Commission

.

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

John R. Knight, Chair





Mr. Dario Frommer, Commissioner California Transportation Commission 350 South Grand Avenue, 25<sup>th</sup> Floor Los Angeles, CA 90071

#### Dear Commissioner Frommer:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely.

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Mr. James C. Ghielmetti, Vice Chair California Transportation Commission 4670 Willow Road, Suite 200 Pleasanton, CA 94588

## Dear Commissioner Ghielmetti:

We would like to invite you to be a guest speaker at a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as Vice Chair of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely.

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Mr. Carl Guardino, Commissioner California Transportation Commission 201 Gateway Place, Suite 101E San Jose, CA 95110

## Dear Commissioner Guardino:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Singerely.

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dørado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Ms. Fran Inman, Commissioner California Transportation Commission 13191 N. Crossroads Parkway, 6<sup>th</sup> Floor City of Industry, CA 91746

### Dear Commissioner Inman:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





The Honorable Bonnie Lowenthal Member of the Assembly State Capitol, Room 3152 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Ms. Lowenthal:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without the support of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely.

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Bimla Rhinehart, Executive Director California Transportation Commission 1120 N Street, Room 2221, MS 52 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Ms. Rhinehart:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as Executive Director of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited the CTC, the Caltrans Executive Director, Caltrans District 3 Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James/R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Mr. Joseph Tavaglione, Chair California Transportation Commission 3405 Arlington Avenue Riverside, CA 95206

# Dear Chair Tavaglione:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as Chair of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair





Mr. James Waring, Commissioner California Transportation Commission 9191 Town Center Drive, Suite 410 San Diego, CA 92122

# Dear Commissioner Waring:

We would like to invite you to a special ribbon cutting ceremony to open the Missouri Flat Road Interchange Phase 1B Project and 4.5 miles of new HOV lanes from the U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A Project. We would be honored to have you participate in this event, which will be held on Tuesday, November 27<sup>th</sup>, beginning at 11:00 AM at the Mother Lode Park-and-Ride Lot at the intersection of Missouri Flat Road and Mother Lode Drive in Placerville.

As you know, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) has shown tremendous support to El Dorado County and the region by programming approximately \$100 million to projects on the U.S. 50 Corridor within El Dorado County. The following projects would not have happened without your leadership and support as a member of the CTC:

- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 0, \$15,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 1, \$20,000,00, State Proposition 1B Bond
- U.S. 50 HOV Lanes Phase 2A, \$9,500,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Western Placerville Interchanges Phase 1A, \$6,000,000, State Proposition 1B Bond
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$27,500,000, State Transportation/Improvement Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$,2,864,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program
- Missouri Flat Interchanges Phase 1B, \$5,173,000, Federal Recovery Act
- U.S. 50 Roadway Rehabilitation: Bass Lake Road to SR 49, \$13,000,000, State Highway Operation Protection Program

These projects provided a significant boost to the regional economy by creating over 1,800 jobs and improved access to goods, services, and employment by improving travel conditions on U.S. 50, including reducing the travel time for El Dorado Transit Authority's bus service by as much as 24 minutes from Placerville to downtown Sacramento. Additionally, the more than \$16 million in state maintenance funds spent on U.S. Highway 50 in El Dorado County have helped maintain the public's investment in California's transportation system.

We greatly appreciate working together in partnership with you, the CTC, and Caltrans and look forward to the opportunity to thank you for your strong support of key transportation projects in El Dorado County. We hope to hear from you soon to confirm your participation and to coordinate the logistics of your visit. Please note that we have also invited your Executive Director, the Caltrans Executive Director, as well as state, federal, and local elected officials to join us for our celebration. In addition, Sharon Scherzinger, Executive Director of the El Dorado County Transportation Commission, as well as other agency executives, will be on hand for the event. Please RSVP to Joni Rice by email, jrice@edctc.org, or by phone 530-642-5260 by November 16<sup>th</sup> to confirm your availability.

Sincerely,

James R. "Jack" Sweeney, Chair

El Dorado County Transportation Commission

John R. Knight, Chair